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Dear Terry and Oleg, 
 
It was such a pleasure to have you perform at our school this week. It is very obvious that you 
are passionate and knowledgeable about Russian culture and heritage, as well as music. Your 
classical training and mastery of your instruments shone throughout the concert beautifully, and 
was a wonderful example to our students of all that can be accomplished with hard work. “High 
caliber talent!” was the way one staff member recalled the performance. The students found 
Oleg’s “tricks” with the balalaika and the comedic relief greatly entertaining. “I liked the cool 
instruments, especially the balalaika,” was a student comment collected after the concert. The 
rapport you and Oleg share demonstrated to the students a good working relationship. You, 
Terry, facilitated the direction of the performance seamlessly and provided the much-needed 
descriptive comments helpful for our students to understand your actions more deeply. 
 
We most enjoyed the interaction your performance provided for our students. Both of you 
connected with the audience effortlessly. Our students loved playing the percussion instruments 
with you and Oleg. Your focus on the collaborative nature of ensemble music performance kept 
them engaged and excited. “[It was] bonding for everybody, staff as well as students,” 
commented a residential life trainer. 
 
Equally engaging and exciting for the students and staff was the dancing! Because of our small 
population, everyone was included. One student commented, “Everyone could participate, and 
nobody was left out.” It provided an opportunity for our students to work on listening skills, body 
movement/awareness, teamwork and learning kinesthetically, an important component of the 
curriculum for students with visual impairments. Terry, you were fabulous at describing what the 
students were going to be doing, be it dancing or playing percussion instruments. Your concise 
step-by-step directions helped everyone feel successful. The students enjoyed the “Troika” so 
much that one student taught it the next day to the PE teacher who was not able to attend the 
performance. Another said, “I liked how they connected the history to music and dance,” 
 
On behalf of the staff and students of GMS, we thank you for such an entertaining and 
educational opportunity and wish you all the success you deserve. Bravi! 
 
Alice Zincone and Rebecca Rommen 
 


